
Dear Lower School Parents, 
 
This year, our students have been working diligently on the many aspects of literacy: reading, 
writing, phonics, spelling, grammar, and vocabulary.  I am so proud of all the gains our students 
have made, and we certainly do not want to lose this momentum during the summer months. 
According to research provided by Scholastic, teachers typically spend between four to six weeks 
re-teaching material that students have forgotten over the summer.   
 
To ensure that students in rising grades Pre-K4 through fourth maintain the skills they learned 
over the school year, we have decided to once again use the Language Arts Summer Skills 
workbook. These lessons will provide a quick review of the material that students learned this 
year in reading, writing, phonics, and grammar. Students should complete these lessons a few 
times a week, just as they will be doing for math. The Summer Skills workbooks include an 
answer key and a suggested reading list.   
 
I know that summer is a time to relax and spend time with family, but I strongly urge students to 
work on this workbook throughout the summer and, of course, continue to read books. Also, 
please consider the Summer Programs offered at CSN for additional learning opportunities which 
can be accessed by using the link provided below. 
 
CSN Summer Programs: https://www.communityschoolnaples.org/page.cfm?p=5783 
 
Rising K through 4th grade students: The school will order workbooks for each student and bill 
your account accordingly.  Please notify me if you have any questions: 
dgolden@communityschoolnaples.org 
 
Rising 5th grade students: Students will choose one book from the list below.  Students will 
read the book over the summer and be prepared to discuss the book and complete an activity 
in language arts class once school resumes in the fall.  
 
 

 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or your child’s classroom teacher.  We 
look forward to your child’s continued growth! 
 
Fondly, 
Diane Golden 
Fourth Grade Teacher and 
Lower School Literacy Coordinator 

Rising fifth grade students summer reading: (choose one) 
Fish in a Tree by Linda Mullaly Hunt Out of My Mind by Sharon Draper 
Wish by Barbara O’Connor Ugly by Robert Hoge 
Freak the Mighty by Rodman Philbrick Refugee by Alan Gratz 
The Hero Two Doors Down by Sharon Robinson Maxi’s Secrets: (Or What You Can Learn from a 

Dog) by Lynn Plourde 
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